Visitors. All camp visitors or day guests will reportto the headquarters upon arrival. Visitors will
not be allowed in the campsite area for security reasons. Any visitors found without a guest pass
will be escorted to the headquarters building so they can obtain one.

Photography (Including Video). Men and boys are welcome to take photographs and/or videos
of activities, meetings, and presentations; however, care must be taken to respect the privacy of
others. Therefore, no cameras, video recording devices, or audio recording devices are permitted
in showers, bathhouses, bathrooms, or other areas where there exists a reasonable expectation
of privacy. Individuals who take photographs or recordings at camp are expected to exercise
appropriate care when taking, publishing, or distributing them. When publishing images, videos,
etc. (including publication on the internet), no representation may be made that would lead a
reasonable viewer to believe that the images are published by, for, or with the permission of
Alabama Royal Rangers or the Alabama Ministry Network of the Assemblies of God. Participants
should not rely on the fact that campers provided a Model Release Form to Alabama Royal
Rangers as permission, expressed or implied, to take, publish, or otherwise distribute
photographs or other images of campers. Itis neither the intent nor the policy of Alabama Royal
Rangers to publish on the internet both the name and image of any minor. However, certain
information may be intentionally or inadvertently included with images that may allow viewers to
determine the general or specific location of particular subjects. Examples include the word
“Alabama”, the names of sections within the state, outpost numbers, and church names.

Not Allowed. No tobacco products, vaping, alcohol, or other non-medicinal drugs are allowed on
campus. Anyone caughtin possession or using any of these items will be asked to leave the
property. Any medications should be in the container prescribed by medical personnel.

Meals. Thereis no requirement to purchase the meal plan. Outposts can cook on their ownin
their camp. Thursday and Friday meals through lunch should be provided by your outpost. The
first camp meals will be the Dinner meal on Friday night. Fried portions of our meals are cooked
in non-peanut vegetable oils, but some food items may contain peanut products. Ifyouora
member of your outpost has peanut or other allergies, please CLEARLY note that on the
registration form and medical form so we can tell you which foods may contain peanut products.
If you or a member of your outpost have other dietary needs, please note that on the registration
form and provide a phone number where you can be reached.

Commander’s Meeting. There will be a Commander’s meeting at the Headquarters building on
Friday at 3:30 pm. Each outpost should be represented by no more than one Commander
because of roomin the building.

FCF Event. There will be a Trade Blanket in the FCF Village on Saturday. Your Rangers are goingto
wantto be a part of this. Commanders, you will wantto help your boys be ready for this event.
Only trade-worthy items will be accepted for the Trade Blanket. Please help advise your boys
before they attend. Lastyear boys were trading pine cones and other items they found on the
ground next to the Trade Blanket. This diminished this event considerably and it will not be a part
of the Trade Blanket this year. Please help.



